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IHRC Advisory Notice to Horsemen and IHRC Licensed Veterinarians 
 

February 22, 2022 
 

Please be aware of recent advisory released by the RMTC regarding products containing Isoxsuprine. The 
FDA has withdrawn approval for products containing isoxsuprine (4/D).   As a result of the 
withdrawal of FDA approval, horsemen and licensed veterinarians are advised against the use of 
isoxsuprine.  It is now listed as a non-approved substance in the ARCI Model Rules Prohibited List. 
Please note that the only legal compounding of drugs for animal use can involve use of approved human 
or animal drugs as the starting ingredient. There are no approved human or animal isoxsuprine drugs. 
Please  see  https://www.accessdata.fda.gov/scripts/cdrh/cfdocs/cfcfr/CFRSearch.cfm?fr=530.13. For 
questions, please contact Dr. Kerry Peterson, IHRC Equine Medical Director.  Kepeterson@hrc.in.gov 
317-233-3119.  
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